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ELECTRIC BICYCLES (Sections 300.010, 301.010, 302.010, 303.020,
304.001, 307.025, 307.180, 307.193, 307.194, 365.020, 407.560,
407.815, 407.1025, and 578.120, RSMo)

As used in Chapters 300 and 301, RSMo, the bill defines "electric
bicycle" as a bicycle with fully operable pedals, a seat for the
rider, and an electric motor of less than 750 watts that meets the
requirements of one of three classes:

(1) "Class 1 electric bicycle", an electric bicycle equipped with
a motor that provides assistance only when the rider is pedaling
and that ceases to provide assistance when the bicycle reaches the
speed of 20 miles per hour;

(2) "Class 2 electric bicycle", an electric bicycle equipped with
a motor that may be used exclusively to propel the bicycle and that
is not capable of providing assistance when the bicycle reaches the
speed of 20 miles per hour; or

(3) "Class 3 electric bicycle", an electric bicycle equipped with
a motor that provides assistance only when the rider is pedaling
and that ceases to provide assistance when the bicycle reaches the
speed of 28 miles per hour.

Other definitions within those chapters are changed to either
specifically include or exclude "electric bicycle".

As used in Chapters 302, 303, 307, 365 and 407 "electric bicycle"
is defined in reference to its definition in Chapter 301, and other
definitions within those chapters are changed to either
specifically include or exclude "electric bicycle".

In Section 578.120, "electric bicycle" is specifically excepted
from the prohibition on Sunday sales.

The bill also provides that every person riding an electric bicycle
upon a street or highway shall be granted all of the rights and
shall be subject to all of the duties applicable to the operator of
a bicycle, or the driver of a vehicle as provided by Chapter 304,
except as to special regulations in Sections 307.180 to 307.193 and
except as to those provisions of Chapter 304 which by their nature
can have no application.

Operation of an electric bicycle is not subject to provisions of
law that are applicable to motor vehicles, all-terrain vehicles,



off-road vehicles, off-highway vehicles, motor vehicle rentals,
motor vehicle dealers or franchises, or motorcycle dealers or
franchises, including vehicle registration, certificates of title,
drivers' licenses, and financial responsibility.

Beginning August 28, 2021, manufacturers and distributors of
electric bicycles are required to apply a permanent label to each
electric bicycle in a prominent location, which must contain the
classification number, top assisted speed, and motor wattage of the
electric bicycle. The text on the label must be Arial font and in
at least nine-point type. A person is prohibited from tampering
with or modifying an electric bicycle in such a way that changes
the motor-powered speed capability or engagement of the electric
bicycle unless he or she replaces the required label with a new
label indicating the new classification.

An electric bicycle must comply with the equipment and
manufacturing requirements for bicycles adopted by the United
States Consumer Product Safety Commission, 16 CFR 1512. An
electric bicycle must be operated so that the electric motor is
disengaged or ceases to function when the rider stops pedaling or
when the brakes are applied.

Electric bicycles can be ridden where bicycles are permitted,
subject to certain provisions set out in the bill. The use of a
class 3 electric bicycle is subject to certain provisions set out
in the bill, including the operator must be 16 years old, and be
equipped with a speedometer.

LEFT TURNS ON RED LIGHTS (Section 300.155)

This bill allows drivers, when following certain criteria, to turn
left after stopping at a red light on a one-way street.

LOCAL LOG TRUCKS (Sections 301.010 and 304.240)

The bill also modifies the definition of "local log truck" and
"local log truck tractor" to specify weight distribution and a
total maximum weight for each truck, and updates weight and
distance limits. In addition, the bill also sets fines for load-
limit violations involving a local log truck or a local log truck
tractor.

FLASHING LIGHTS ON MOTOR VEHICLES (Sections 307.175)

Vehicles and equipment owned, leased, or operated by a coroner,
medical examiner, or forensic investigator of the County's Medical
Examiner's Office, when responding to a crime scene, motor vehicle
accident, workplace accident, or any location at which the services



of those professionals have been requested by a law enforcement
officer, are added to the list of vehicles authorized to use or
display fixed, flashing, or rotating red or red and blue lights.


